<u>PINE CREEK TOWNSHIP</u> MEETING MINUTES OF MAY 7, 2025

The Pine Creek Township Board of Supervisors held the regular monthly meeting on April 2, 2025, at 7:00 pm, with Supervisors John M. Reese, Dean L. Edwards, Jr., and Dave Winkleman, Jr., present.

Public Attendees: Bonnie Nichols, Barbara Temple, Pam Smith, Rhonda Davis, Benjamin Sweeney, Elizabeth Nestor & Derek Shope, Sherry Getz, David Schultz, Michele Whitney, Marc Geise, Ken Packard, Deb Reese, Mike Remick, Rebecca Dunlap, Taryn Saar, David Rockey, Greg Love, Jim Hess, Matt Stover and Thom Rosamilia, Esq.

Individuals recording the meeting: Kevin Ferrara

Meeting Minutes

Chairman Edwards asked if there were any changes or additions to the April 2, 2025, monthly meeting; there being none, Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Supervisor Reese, MCU.

Financial Report & Invoices

Supervisor Reese made the motion to approve the financial reports and invoices as presented; seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU.

Public Participation

Barbara Temple

Resident Barbara Temple reported that there is a water line right-of-way in back of her property and another property owner has piled logs on the right-of-way and it is her understanding that there should not be anything blocking the right-of-way.

Chairman Edwards agreed to contact the other property owner to move the logs from the right-of-way.

Elizabeth Nestor

Elizabeth Nestor requested approval to use Park Avenue, Main Street and Elementary Lane for a race scheduled for September 6, 2025.

The Supervisors asked Ms. Nestor to present her request to the Board closer to the date of the event.

Mike Remick

Resident Mike Remick complained about potholes in the alley at 1047 Park Avenue in Woolrich that need repaired and Roadmaster John Reese indicated he would address the needed repairs.

Recreation Committee:

Taryn Saar, Chair of the Recreation Committee, requested the Supervisors to restrict motorized vehicles inside the park, adding that e-Bikes are creating a problem on the walking path at Woolrich Park.

A discussion was held, and Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to prohibit the use of bicycles and e-Bikes on the walking path and to include that language on signage at the park; seconded by Chairman Edwards, MCU.

Taryn also discussed the Committee's decision that the Recreation Committee's Memorial & Tribute Program where funds are used to purchase benches, trees and shrubs, remain as a separate program from donations received from businesses so the donations may be used for more purposes by the Committee.

Taryn also reported that the Community Yard Sale event for this year has been cancelled.

Supervisor Reese stated that parking along Ballfield Lane has been permitted for years and will continue to be permitted to park on the grass except for near the entrance and the dumpster. He said he will speak to Jennifer Nicholson, Vice President of Little League to clarify where parking is allowed.

Chairman Edwards reported that he may be able to obtain free playground equipment which could possibly be installed at the South Avis Park and Woolrich Park.

Old Business:

Truck Traffic Issue on Take-A-Peek Road

David Schultz of Jersey Shore Steel Company stated the Company has called Google Maps and 911 to address mapping to Jersey Shore Steel in an effort to stop trucks from going on to Take-A-Peek Road.

New Business:

Park Maintenance Employee

Supervisor Reese made a motion to hire Robert Calhoun as the Park Maintenance Employee; seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU.

Supervisor Reese indicated that Mr. Calhoun will begin work on May 12, 2025.

Confirm appointment of James R. Gill, Sr. to the Woolrich Volunteer Fire Company Special Fire Police

Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to confirm the appointment of James R. Gill, Sr. to the Woolrich Volunteer Fire Company Special Fire Police; seconded by Supervisor Reese, MCU.

David Shadle Resignation

Chairman Edwards made a motion to accept the resignation of Township Employee David Shadle and advertise for a semi-skilled laborer truck/driver; seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU.

Right-To-Know Officer Report

No Right-To-Know requests were received during the month.

Resident Deb Reese asked Solicitor Rosamilia about a hearing held earlier today that involved Right-To-Know requests.

Solicitor Rosamilia explained that the hearing involved the five-day response period brought by two residents of the township.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Chairman Edwards, MCU.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Darlene S. Macklem

Darlene S. Macklem, Secretary